

# **Meeting Minutes**

Monday, March 13, 2023

Meeting was held at Dye's Walk.



Several members and guests showed up early to enjoy a tasty dinner at Dye's Walk.

Meeting was called to order by Chuck Baker at 7:30 pm.

16 members, 3 officers and 3 guests were in attendance.

## **Old Business**

Adam Hunt read the February meeting minutes. There were no additional questions concerning the minutes. A motion to approve the meeting minutes as corrected was made and seconded. The minutes were approved as read by a show of hands.

Doug read the Treasurer's Report. February income was \$286.80, and expenses were \$231.74. If any member wishes to have a copy of the treasurer's report, please contact Doug. Total current paid membership for 2023 is 32. 2022 ended with 38 members and 2021 ended the year at 52 members. There were no questions concerning the report. A motion to approve the treasurer's report was made and seconded. The report was approved as read by a show of hands.



#### **New Field Search**

An update was given on potential flying site #75 – Hurricane Creek Airpark.

- James Reisert and the club have agreed on and signed a 5-year lease agreement
- The overfly agreement for the Esteb land to the East should be signed by the end of the week
- Bob Badger and Doug Gifford have been researching grass seeding options
- Jim Love has been giving advice on slit seeding instead of hydro seeding
- The FRIA request will be submitted as soon as we have a signed lease & overfly agreement
- Potential options for a new gate were discussed with the landowner, and he chose the center latch style gate with 6x6 posts on either side of the drive. (example below)



Still no response from Peter Norton (neighbor to the south) concerning other suitable flying sites in the area that may have only one landowner for lease and overfly.

## **New Business**

Chuck attended the Monroe County Swap Meet and did well, despite slightly lower attendance.

Chuck will attend the next JCRCF club meeting and get an update about using their field to host a couple of ticket fly events this year and to gauge interest in having a joint club picnic. If interested, consider becoming a member of JCRCF. Membership costs \$50 and grants access to the club house, electricity and restrooms (with running water!).

A few members gave a report that the Johnson County Swap meet went well and was well attended.

The EAA Chapter that operates out of Greenwood Airport will be building (2) SIG Kadet LT-40s (Electric Version). Anyone that would be interested in helping teach building techniques is encouraged to contact Chuck for more information.



#### **2023 Dues**

Since we now have a signed lease, 2023 dues will revert back to their normal rates at the conclusion of the March club meeting. So, dues will once again be \$80 plus the \$10 late fee (for those renewing).

The fees for this and other membership types can be found on the club website. <a href="https://www.indyrcsouth.org/">https://www.indyrcsouth.org/</a>

Doug did receive a new member application through the mail with payment. Hopefully Michael can attend the April meeting.

## 2023 Officers

The current officers have agreed to remain on as interim officers until new volunteers step forward or until the end of 2023.

#### Presentation

No presentation for March

# **Upcoming Area Events**

- Indoor Flying: Center Grove HS 3/25 & 4/8 (Greenwood)
- Indoor Flying: St. Peter's 3/26 (Columbus)
- Swap Meets: ModelRama 3/24=25 (Dayton, OH) & CGHS 4/8 (Greenwood)

# **Next Club Meeting**

Monday, April 10, 2023, at 7:30pm (Dye's Walk)

## **Show and Tell**

No show and tell.

## **Adjourn**

The meeting was adjourned at 8:21 pm by Chuck.



# **Raffle Prizes:**

 $\frac{https://www.horizonhobby.com/product/umx-twin-otter-bnf-basic-with-as3x-and-safe-select/EFLU30050.html}{}$ 



Dean Anderson won the UMX Twin Otter (thank you to Hobby RC for the discount on the raffle prize).